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December 7, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

It is my pleasure and honor to be transmitting the names of six individuals to serve on the Board of the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority.  

Sound Transit is charged with the development of a regional high capacity transit system.  As you know, the agency is implementing a regional express bus system, a commuter rail system between Lakewood, Tacoma, Seattle and Everett and the initial segment of a regional light rail system from downtown to SeaTac.  

Eighteen individuals are charged with the responsibility for governing Sound Transit, ten of whom are from King County.  Since the last time the Council approved Board members in 2003, an amazing amount of progress has been made implementing the plan approved by the voters in 1996.  All of the ST Express bus routes are in operation.  We have opened or have under construction park and ride lots, transit centers and HOV direct access ramps.  Commuter rail provides four round trips a day between Tacoma and Seattle and two rounds trips between Everett and Seattle.  Tacoma boasts the first modern light rail system in Washington.  Construction is well underway on the light rail line that will run from downtown Seattle to SeaTac Airport.  Over 38,000 riders each weekday depend on the agency for their commutes. 

All of this could not have been possible without the active engagement and oversight by the Board of Directors.  This year we are losing the services of two King County members.  I cannot say enough about the efforts of Councilmember Dwight Pelz and Kenmore Councilmember Jack Crawford.  The years of experience and dedication that these individuals brought to the Board will be hard to replace.  Councilmember Pelz has served as Chair of the Central Link Oversight Committee and Councilmember Crawford recently stepped up to serve as Chair of the Finance Committee.   

There is more work before us, including continued oversight of a massive construction budget, moving forward the North Link project that will serve the University of Washington and placing a Phase II ballot proposition before the voters.    

I am recommending that we reappoint the Boardmembers who have devoted so much time and energy to this task.  And I want to replace the members we are losing with equally dedicated public officials that support the mission of the agency and are willing the devote the time and political capital required to bring the vision the citizens voted for nine years ago to reality.  

I am very pleased to recommend the following individuals for confirmation as board members.  Four returning members include:


--The Honorable Greg Nickels, City of Seattle Mayor

--The Honorable Julia Patterson, King County Councilmember


--The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer, King County Councilmember


--The Honorable Fred Butler, City of Issaquah Councilmember

I am recommending two individuals as new members to the Board. They include:


--The Honorable Mary-Alyce Burleigh, City of Kirkland Mayor


--The Honorable Dow Constantine, King County Councilmember

I am looking forward to serving with these members on the Board.  Should you have any questions about the nominees please feel free to contact me at 206-296-4040, or call David Hopkins, Regional Transportation Manager in my office at 206-296-4628.

Thank you again for your consideration of these nominees and for your continued support of the mission of Sound Transit.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff




 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Marcia Walker, Sound Transit Board Administrator


Joni Earl, Sound Transit Chief Executive Officer


David Hopkins, Regional Transportation Manager

